Marech 5. 10862

Mres Keith M, Schreiner

Habitat Development Leader

Ne Do Game & Fish Depts '
Bismarck, Ne De '

Dear Sir:

Pardon the delay in answering your letter of February
2lste I was much interested in reading your letter and I
appreclate your enclosing a copy of your synopsis of your
thesis based on your study at Lake Odeasa in 1950, I am glad
to have this copy which I have read carefully end with great
interests In a general way your findings certainly parallel
mine where the situations were allke,

In your third paragraph you ask about the matter of
nest predation by squirrels. I have a great many gray squirrels,
practically no fox squirrels: I know that other ‘students have
noted heavy predation by squirrels but I am wondering whether
the trouble might have been concentrated with fox squirrels
rather than gray squirrelss, It is quite possible that there
is a difference in the habits of the two,

: My peper dld not include my 1951 observations but again
I hadea season with no damage occasioned by squirrels although
there were an unusual number of them arounds Just last Sature
day I went over my 16 or 17 boxes and removed a number of old
squirrel nests that had been accumulated last sutumn., There
were no youns3, a8 yet, in any of the nests,

As mentioned in my article I have no racoons or
oppossum in my city area. ,

If you have occasion at any time, especlally during
the nesting seasBn, 1 would apprecliate your stopping to see mes

Yours very truly,
THE LEOPOLD COMPANY

5 Frederic Leopold
FLimd Pres. Gen'l Mgr.




